November 2004

# TECHnically Speaking

## ATHS Endowment Fund Gifts Dedicated

The Endowment Fund gifts were dedicated as part of the Alumni Day program on June 19, 2004. The walkway, Wall of Honor, named sidewalks, and plaques were well received. Be sure to see them on your next visit to the campus. We continue to receive gifts especially for the sidewalk bricks.







Tax deductible contributions are payable to the ATHS Alumni Association Endowment Fund. Mail to P.O. Box 33489, Indianapolis, Indiana 46209-0329.

The following are gifts to the Endowment Fund not previously reported:

Principal's Circle (\$10,000-\$24,999) William M. Bumpas, In Memory of O. L. Bumpas, 1926

<u>Salutatorian</u> (\$2,500-\$4,999) Gerald W. Glaze 1957

Tech Legion (\$500-\$999) H. Dean Evans 1947 Carol Oakley Jackson 1966 Thomas W. Little 1960

<u>Honor Society (</u>\$150-\$499) M. Laverne Hanger Haverstick 1947

Arline Stafford Levine 1944 Shirley A. Stump 1947 Alfred J. Wright 1950

Friends of Tech (Up to \$150)

John A. Adams 1939 Judy East Bogardus 1955 Richard E. Bowman 1959 Martha J. Bradshaw Janet B. Long 1953 Ralph L. Nessler 1938 Marvin L. Page 1951 Frederich J. Vest 1951 Wallace R. Yakey 1941



#### In this issue...

Principal's Message	2
Reunion News	3, 5
Donors & Memorials	4-6
Response Form	7
Archaeological Dig	8

ALUMNI DAY Saturday June 11, 2005

Rolla E. McAdams, Chairperson, ATHS Endowment Fund

# LONGSHORE/POTTER FOOTBALL STADIUM DEDICATION

The Howard Longshore Stadium and Wally Potter Field were dedicated during ceremonies at Tech's homecoming football game against Washington, on September 17. Both Mr. Potter and Mr. Longshore, pictured right, were present for the dedication.

Additional donors to this project since our last newsletter were: Richard Bowman (1959), Fred Dickmeyer (1959), Marilyn Gunderman (1953), Mary Todd Harmeson (1952), Ronald Jackson (1953), John Klein (1958), Judith Gilstrap LaFourest (1956), Donald Lineback (1952), Howard Longshore, George R. Muench, Bonnie



Priest, Perry Rodman (1953), Denny Rushton, Phillip Rushton (1951), Donald Sedam (1957), Nancy Pickler Shotwell (1952), Sandra Lane Toana (1952), Joyce Dowdy Utroske (1962), Richard & Betty (Wainscott) Wakeman (1955), Jerry & Sandra Whitaker (1956), Linda Zeigler (1955), and Tony Zilson (1951).



Tech Alumni Website: www.athsalumni.org

Tech High School Website:

<u>titans.s716.ips.k12.</u> in.us

Email us at:

<u>TECHnicallySpeaking</u> <u>@ameritech.net</u>

# From the Principal's Desk



"The memorial wall and brick-paved area ... are wonderful additions to the campus ... thanks to all who have contributed to the Alumni Endowment Fund."

September 2004

Greetings from Arsenal Technical High School!

We have had a smooth beginning for the 2004-2005 school year. Approximately 2,100 students walk our campus each day. Forty-one of these students are kindergarteners. What a delight it is to see their fresh young faces daily.

The renovation of Treadwell (The Main) and Stuart Halls continues. We currently have rejuvenated classrooms in the north end of the Main and new science labs and classrooms in the main corridor. These spaces are air-conditioned as well. Stuart Hall has new heating and air-conditioning equipment installed in the attic. The classrooms in Stuart will be renovated beginning next summer.

The Alumni Day on Campus in June was a great success for the association and the school. The memorial wall and brick-paved area in front of Anderson Auditorium are wonderful additions to the campus. Students and staff stop to see who contributed to the Endowment at the level required for a brick.

The planning for converting ATHS into six small schools continues. The campus may not change next fall. However, the grouping of students will be different from our current structure. It is anticipated that student attendance, student discipline, and student retention will improve once this conversion occurs. It is our fervent hope that our students' academic achievements will follow suit.

I offer one final note of thanks to all who have contributed to the Alumni Endowment Fund. Without your continued support, ATHS cannot function to its maximum potential for our current Tech Titans.

I hope to see you on campus soon.

Respectfully,

Peggy B. Clark, Ed. D.

Class of 1966 ATHS Principal



## Civil War Books Donated

**TECHnically Speaking** 

Published semi-annually by the Arsenal Technical High School Alumni Association, Inc., P. O. Box 1162, Indianapolis, IN 46206-1162,

Additional copies are available upon request.

(317) 693-5459.

George McMath, class of 1951, has donated his 300+ book library on the Civil War to the Tech Library. He values the collection at \$6,000 to \$7,000. Since Tech had its beginning connected with the Civil War buildings, the Tech History department is very excited about receiving this gift.

**2004-2005 ATHS Alumni Association Board:** President, Ronald Jackson ('53); Vice President, Bob Book ('48); Treasurer, Ted Vest ('50); Finance Committee, Ed Taylor ('50), Nancy Pierson Adams ('60), Jackie Dale Vukovits ('48); Corresponding Secretary, Wanda Towner Harris ('48); Recording Secretary, Phyllis Lewellyn Taylor ('55).

Ways and Means, Linda Clark Hunter ('64); Alumni Day Activities, Phyllis Lewellen Taylor ('55); Reunion Coordinator, Betty Brock Stucker ('50); Newsletter Editor, Jerry Troxel ('68); Records, Wanda Towner Harris ('48); Scholarships, Leo Hodges ('63), Sheila McAllister Hodges ('63); School Liaison, Mary Lou Hurley Manka ('49); Publicity Committee, Sue Staton ('50), Ralph Baumheckel ('46), Fred Sullivan ('54).

Advisors: Wally Potter ('40), Marilyn Hicks Hoffman ('60), Joe Fuller ('82), Fred Sullivan ('54), Lillian Zambon Watson ('48), Susan Forkner Lebo.







Send your reunion news to <u>TECHnicallySpeaking</u> @ameritech.net

## **CLASS REUNION NEWS**

#### Class of 1945 Sixtieth Reunion

See article on page 5.

## Class of 1954 Fiftieth Reunion Recap

**WELL, YOU DID IT!** YOU came from near and far by plane and car. Your attendance insured that June 18, 2004, is a date we will long remember. We participated in renewing old friendships, making new friends, viewing the memorabilia displays, and yes, enjoying a great program. The evening was a HUGE success with 215 in attendance.

On Saturday, we met once again on the beautiful Tech campus for the Annual Alumni Day activities. Our class sponsored a morning coffee hour and our class picture was taken, followed by the Alumni program and lunch.

All expenses are met and we have \$4,000 for the 1954 Class Scholarship Fund. The ATHS Alumni Board will present the awards to two Tech seniors next spring. Thanks to all who donated to this scholarship fund.

### Class of 1955 Fiftieth Reunion June 10-12, 2005



The class of 1955 will be celebrating our 50th year reunion the weekend of June 10-12, 2005, beginning with a dinner/dance at Valle Vista Country Club in Greenwood on Friday evening. Dinner is \$35.00 per person. A silent auction will be held that evening. Saturday we'll be joining the alumni reunion on campus, with a picture of our class taken on the steps of the Arsenal. Sunday morning will be a brunch for all who have attended the other functions, before we go our separate ways. A memory book is being prepared.

It will be a wonderful weekend and we invite friends from other classes to join us. Mailings will follow. Committee members and contacts are: **Bob Carter**, **Patti Rodgers Campbell**, 317 888-5196, **Jeannie Sutton Unger**, 317 881-8878, and **Joyce Taylor Jackson**, 317 787-0835.

NOTE: See the article on page 5 about our exciting class project!

### Class of 1960 Forty-fifth Reunion June 18, 2005

Our 45th reunion will be held on Saturday, June 18, 2005, at the Sahara Grotto. Invitations will be mailed to all members of the classes of 1960, 1958, 1959 and 1961 in early April next year. We hope you are planning to attend this casual, fun event. For additional information, contact **Nancy Pierson Adams** at 317 631-2848.

SPECIAL NOTICE: Our reunion is the same weekend as the Formula I race at the Indianapolis Motor Speedway. If you are planning to stay at a hotel or motel the weekend of our reunion, please make your room reservations now, as you will probably be unable to get a room at a later date.

### Class of 1965 Fortieth Reunion June 11, 2005

Our class is planning our 40th reunion. The evening celebration will be in addition to the morning/afternoon Tech Alumni Day activities on Saturday, June 11. Additional information will follow via newsletter, mailings and/or e-mail. Please send your e-mail address, change of name or address to **Sharyl Huber** at <u>H11127@aol.com</u>. We will forward your name and address changes to the Tech Alumni Association.

#### Class of 1970 Thirty-fifth Reunion 2005

The Class of 1970 is beginning to work on our 35th reunion that will be held in 2005. We need current addresses and phone numbers to make this a successful event! Please contact **Debbie Trammell** at 317-265-7302 or <a href="mailto:yugoqurl@aol.com">yugoqurl@aol.com</a>

## 7th Annual Florida Reunion February 26, 2005

We continue to have interest in the **Florida "Satellite Reunion"** at the beautiful Siesta Beach in Sarasota. I have seen or heard from many of you, and we will have another day in the sun at the beach. I have reserved Saturday, February 26th at the Siesta Beach Gazebo, just south of the large pavilion. Once again, I strongly suggest that you arrive around 10 a.m., as parking continues to be scarce.

If you know of others who may be interested, please invite them. Please bring along a covered dish to share, and I will furnish meat and soft drinks. I am looking forward to seeing you in February. Please phone me at 941 359 8593 or 1-888-287-6325 or e-mail *joritas@cs.com*. **Jo Rita Perry Stevens** 

## 2004 Contributing Members

We acknowledge those who have contributed \$10.00 or more to the ATHS Alumni Association during the past six months. Thank You!!

#### Donating to your Alumni Association

Your donations to the Tech Alumni Association are tax deductible. They help support projects which provide scholarships to deserving students, and improve the quality of school life for all Tech students.

Many employers will match your donations on a dollarfor-dollar basis. Check with your employer.

The Tech Alumni Association can now accept donations of stock, as well as cash gifts.

#### **CLASS OF 1926**

Thetis G. Allmon Harris Barbara Bridges Thompson

CLASS OF 1927
Marie Sanford Felton

#### CLASS OF 1931

Kenneth E.
Bodenheimer

#### CLASS OF 1932

Arthur E. Wilson

#### **CLASS OF 1933**

Dorothy Kottlowski Schramm

#### CLASS OF 1934

Richard B. Buschmann

#### **CLASS OF 1935**

Betty J. Ullrey Haines George J. Riedl

#### **CLASS OF 1936**

Robert W. Basore Opal L. Adams Carmichael

#### CLASS OF 1937

Robert C. Dodson William G. Lewis Richard Ross

#### CLASS OF 1938

Charles Holdaway Ralph E. McDonald Gladys E. Willis O'Brien

#### CLASS OF 1939

Georgia Cox
Cannaday
Robert M. Coyner
Joseph H. Gault
Paul M. Harvey
Rose Marie Warner
Kirsch
Blossom J. Degischer
Mueller
Norma M. Auch
Scahill
Albert F. Slater
Robert F. Young

#### CLASS OF 1940

David L. Chauncey Joseph H. Clark

#### CLASS OF 1941

Charles J. Jones
Mary H. McClelland
Martin
Martha E. Murphy
Pierce-Ryan
Vi E. Condon Walton

#### CLASS OF 1942

Josephine G. Willis Brown Warren T. Buschmann Clyde Combs William W. Degischer Alice Bloemhof Hughes

Jones Franklin A. Kreps Caroll Y. Miller Richard R. Morrow Robert L. Payne Robert E. Reinhardt

Betty J. Alexander

Schaub M. Lee Schenck William L. Waddell

Louise V. Schniepp

#### CLASS OF 1943

Alfred D. Dixon
Samuel H. Dragoo
William J. McDonnell
Frank R. Steward
Douglas L. Walker
Joanna Smith Walker
Joan Hendrix Whitlock

#### CLASS OF 1944

William E. Conley Donald G. Connelley Elizabeth Irwin Gossman Mary V. Rouse Morrow Gemma C. Toffolo John R. Wells

## Donald E. Witte CLASS OF 1945 Jeannette F. Foltz

Foster
William G. Foster
J.J. Halfaker
L. Eugene Hobbs
H. Joan Hornaday
William R. Hotz
Donald E.
Katzanberger
Patricia J. Palmer
Lawlis
Doris A. Coffin
McGary
Raymond L. McGary
Patricia I. Adam Poe
Robert F. Porter

Robert F. Porter
Betty L. Balcom Rehfus
Louella M. Jones
Reinhardt
Lois M. Scheffe
Rosina M. Menonna
Schuler
Charles E. Shank
Barbara A. Hacker

### CLASS OF 1946

Marilyn A. Miller

Squires

Vickrev

Jack L Holmes William R. Hurley Donald E. Lewis

CLASS OF 1947

E. Joan Bryant Carroll Harry L. Cave William E. Clemons Deloris Joan Gwin Hoskins Marilyn Hotz William M. Karandos Martha V. Jessup Key Shirley A. Stump Edward A. Taylor

#### **CLASS OF 1948**

Robert Book
Donald E. Bowman
Robert G. Gossman
Jerry Gunderman
Wanda F. Towner
Harris
Gerald R. McCarrel
Jay Romack
Chastine E. Lohman
Shumway
Jackie Dale Vukovits

#### **CLASS OF 1949**

Richard D. Campbell William Gunning Francis M. Forbes Hewitt David K. Turpin Frank L. Young Mildred L. Davisson Young

#### CLASS OF 1950

Mary J. Haldeman Frank E. Morton Dolores A. Eldridge Sauer Betty Brock Stucker Wilma I. Goens Wells

#### CLASS OF 1951

Robert B. Bishop Billie F. Wegener Crow James L. Graver Thomas A. Jordan Jim Murphy Ethel Normington Nichols

#### **CLASS OF 1952**

Ida E. Hider Campbell B. Milton Cuppy Jr. Mary Todd Harmeson Dale W. Koenig Max F. Page Wanda M. Bryant Staley Sandra Lane Toana

#### CLASS OF 1953

Fred Forbis
Marilyn Gunderman
Janet Bowman Long
Donola Y. Burcham
Orr
Perry Rodman
Raymond F. Smith
Marilyn F. Harrell
Witte

#### CLASS OF 1954

Nancy D. Poteet Arbuckle Mary A. Hold Christoff Joseph F. Class F. Tom Gunning Dale W. Herrington Robert Kretz Shirley D. Coyle Murphy Allan S. Norris Richard L. Russell Marilyn Cunningham Siderewicz William Siderewicz Thomas H. Sims Carson L. Smith Fred D. Sullivan Donald W. Voyls Richard G. Weimer

#### CLASS OF 1955

Bill Barringer
Patricia Mayer
Herrington
H. Dean Jarvis
James R. Stearsman
Barbara Schmidt
Sullivan
Betty Wainscott
Wakeman
Richard L. Wakeman
Sylvia A. Kleiner Watt
Linda Zeigler

#### CLASS OF 1956

Cecily Riley
Crossman
Judith Gilstrap
LaFourest
Duke Thomas Low
Oliver C. Niermann
Bill K. Realey
Frank F. Woods

#### CLASS OF 1957

Michael D. Baugh John E. Stipp Jerry Taylor

#### CLASS OF 1959

Karen Belles Howell Jack Miller

#### CLASS OF 1960

Nancy B. Pierson Adams Garalynn Hughes Barlow Jack E. Ingels

#### CLASS OF 1961

Susan Hall Heitzman Stephen L. Manship Suzan Jane Williams Plaza

#### CLASS OF 1962

Walter C. Bolinger Richard L. Gandolf Stephen R. Heitzman

(Continued on page 5)



## 2004 Contributing Members, continued

(Continued from page 4)

H. Michael Klein Linda Duncan Snell

## CLASS OF 1963

Eric W. Alm Charles Beavin Leo C. Hodges Sheila G. McAllister Hodges Nora L. Newkirk Liederbach

#### CLASS OF 1964

Dennis M. Hanshew

Fredric L. Snow

## CLASS OF 1965

Gary L. Kammerling Evelyn Lewin Kay A. Lester Mooy Barbara J. Wegener Villegas

#### CLASS OF 1966

James B. Gulley
Dianne S. Morton
Kammerling
David E. Robbins

CLASS OF 1967

Linda L. McKinney Carbone

#### CLASS OF 1968

Bruce J. Bloss Linda J. Beckwith Murphy Dora J. Hart Williams

## CLASS OF 1970 Cornelius M. Cone

CLASS OF 1971 Ronald E. Herald

CLASS OF 1973 Hillard Ol Hahn Jr. CLASS OF 1974 Phillip W. Paulson

CLASS OF 1991 Wesley E. McRae

**CLASS OF 1995** James E. Denny

#### FRIENDS OF TECH

Fred A. Dickmeyer James W. Harris Frances Pomeroy Holdaway Howard Longshore SLOBS Club

## Class of 1945 Sixtieth Reunion June 10-11, 2005



The class of 1945 has plans for a great 60th reunion. Plan to enjoy a buffet dinner on Friday, June 10, at Primo's Banquet Hall, 2615 E. National Ave., Indianapolis. Dinner will be served at 7:00 PM, while listening to good old-fashioned 1940's music. A social hour with a cash bar will begin at 6:00 PM. We'll have a great opportunity to share fond memories with old friends, and **Hal Fryar** has promised some entertainment for us.

The cost of the dinner is \$25.00 per person. The 1945 reunion committee hopes you will attend the festivities and make your reservations early, using the form given below.

Our class will also attend Tech's annual Alumni Day on campus. The May 2005 issue of *TECHnically Speaking* will provide details for Saturday, June 11, and lunch reservations will be handled directly with the Alumni Association. We can view our "Class of 1945" brick which has been placed in the walkway, and also check on the growth of our class evergreen tree which is located at the southwest corner of the Arsenal Building.

Please complete this form. Make your check payable to <b>Pat Poe</b> , and send to Pat Poe, 270 Hoss Rd., Indianapolis, IN 46217.			
Name			
Address			
Phone	Email		
Number of reservations	Amount enclosed		

Class contacts: Pat Adam Poe, 317 787-7362; Janet McDonnell Sterrett, 317 891-9792; Hal Fryar, <u>HHFryar@aol.com</u>

## Class of 1955 Fundraising Project



The Class of 1955 has chosen a class project as our way of giving back to Tech just a portion of what she has given us. It will be a very impressive memorial to all Tech alumni who have served our country in all branches of the military. The plan is to put it in the circle on the south side of the Arsenal building.

We have received permission from IPS and are moving forward toward our goal. Funds are being solicited from classmates toward this project, and also a silent auction will be held at our dinner/dance on Friday evening, June 10, 2005, with opportunity for those from other classes in attendance at Tech Alumni Day on Saturday to bid as well. All funds from this fund raiser will go toward the project. Please do what you can to help.

## Tech Guys/ Gals Support Scholarships

Our thanks to: Robert Bishop (1951), Bob Book (1948), Fred Forbis (1953), Mary Todd Harmeson (1952), Howard Longshore, Ethel Normington Nichols (1951), Perry Rodman (1953), and Nancy Pickler Shotwell (1952).

## Memorial Gifts to the Tech Alumni Association



Thank you for your generous support of Tech and its students, through your memorial giving.

#### **Donated by:**

Neil C. King and Robert E. Shannon, 1954

Elizabeth Y. Mattox, 1943 Joyce Ilett Brunot, 1950 George R. Muench, 1957 Earl C. Townsend Jr, 1932 Phyllis J. Jackson Oldham, 1948 Rosemary L. Keyler Beeson, 1943

Ronald E. Jackson, 1953

Thursday Tech Men's Luncheon Group Margaret P. Ashley Zavodny, 1936 S. Jean Harrison Harmon, 1954 Roberta A. Abdon, 1954 Helen H. Kottlowski, 1938 David E. Brown, 1954 Gloria A. Gamage Clark, 1955

Alma M. Trees

Harriet Steffen Jones, 1939 Evelyn Stefan Whaley, 1941

Merle Croucher

Doris D. Ball Bayless, 1958 Alice M. McCutchan Beeker, 1957

Eleanor A. Gilson Howard L. Longshore Jr. Mary E. RaFalco DuBois, 1940

C.C. Cones, 1939

Lillian M. Zambon Watson, 1948 F. Nadine Guenther, daughter

Richard L. Gasaway, 1961 and Linda Gasaway

C.O.K.E.S. Club John Klein, 1958

Susan K. Shingleton Burford, 1958

Robert L. Parsons, 1954
Ernest J. Reepmaker, 1934
Ruth Jordan Hiatt, 1942
Mary Lou Hurley Manka, 1949
Martha L. Myers Boruff, 1949
Robert D. McKee, husband
William R. Gommel, 1942
Adrienne Gasaway Nell, 1954
Constance M. Reed Howell, 1954

Dale Koenig, 1952 Betty J. Ullrey Haines, 1935 Lowell R. Kirkbride, 1960 Fred D. Sullivan, 1954 and

Barbara S. Schmidt Sullivan, 1955

Adrienne Gasaway Nell, 1954
Paul Baumann, 1933
Roy D. Montgomery, 1945
Nancy B. Pierson Adams and the
1960 Class Reunion Committee

Luetta C. Rosenbaum Huetten, 1934

Warren Byerly, 1956 Rowland C. Rhodes, 1939 Sharon N. Coffee Shelton, 1959 Alice P. Pittman Sommer, 1948 Barbara K. Vaughn Turk, 1960

Neil C. King, 1943

Barbara L. McComb Cline, 1951 Donna Wiggam Groves, 1943

#### In Memory of:

Roy C. Shannon, 1956 Robert C. Yager, 1941 Marie Ilett Coffey, 1934

Ralph Jester, 1957, and Don Powers, 1957

John Townsend, 1934 Dennis W. Oldham, 1948 Howard E. Beeson, 1942 Russell E. Jackson, 1954 John Dobkins, 1943

Wilma M. Ashley Cooley Tanksley, 1938

Paula Defenderfer, 1954 Russell A. Abdon, 1929 Ruth Kottlowski, 1943 Charles D. Giddens, 1955 Franklin T. Gamage, 1923 Robert N. Trees, 1939 H. Joan Schaub, 1938 H. Joan Schaub, 1938 Norbert Croucher, 1934 Shirley A. Ball Fisher, 1957 Rein Leetmae, 1957 John R. Gilson, 1951 Rosaline Longshore, 1935 Martin J. RaFalco, 1942 Sarah Bard, 1939 H. Dale Watson, Jr, 1948 Reginald S. Holmes, 1932

Graham E. Nell, 1954 Elizabeth Hall Donoghue, 1949

David Klein, 1961 Thomas N. Burford, 1955 Russell Jackson, 1954

Reepmaker Family, 1932, 1934, 1936 Agnes A. Jordan Summers, 1940

Jack Rainey, 1942

Paul E. Meyers, teacher and coach Barbara J. Johnson McKee, 1952 Capt. Hugh E. Gommel Sr., 1938

Graham E. Nell, 1954 Lester H. Reed, 1934

Annamarie Koenig Croucher, 1950 Ruth Hinchman Kuerst, 1933 Gilbert Kirkbride, 1955

John M. Hoffman, 1960 John M. Hoffman, 1960 Hugh Atkins, 1933

J. Edward Montgomery, 1939

John M. Hoffman, 1960

Merrell Rosenbaum, 1930 and Willard Rosenbaum, 1932

Howard Franke, 1956 Jeanne Snyder Rhodes, 1940 Helen Clidnst Roome, 1929 Richard F. Sommer, 1948 John Hoffman, 1960 and Edna M. Pracht Zorn, 1960

Robert R. Mundell, 1943 Ernie Cline, 1950 Bob Mundell, 1943

## **Tech Alumni Response Form**

All checks should be made payable to the **ATHS Alumni Association**, and mail should be sent to: **ATHS Alumni Association**, **P.O. Box 1162**, **Indianapolis**, **IN 46206-1162** 

## Name and Address

Note: Name and address changes may also be sent by email to *TECHnicallySpeaking* @ameritech.net

Name:					Class Year
	First	Middle	(Maiden)	Last	
Address:					
City/State	/Zip:				
Telephon	e #:		Name or a	ddress chang	ge? If yes, check here:

## **Contributions**

All contributions are tax deductible. If your employer will match this contribution, please enclose a company Matching Gifts form.

FROM: Name(s)		Class Year:
[IN MEMORY OF: Name(s)		Class Year:]
If you do not want this gift acknow	vledged in the n	newsletter, please check here:
Scholarship Fund	Amount:	
General Fund (including TECHnically Speaking)	Amount:	<del></del>
Total Enclosed:		

## Merchandise Order

Quantity	Item	Circle size(s)	Price	Shipping	Total Amount
	3rd ed. K.P. Singh print of Tech (unframed)	campus	\$75.00 ea	\$7.00 ea	
	Tech Sweatshirt (white)	M L XL XXL	\$17.00 ea \$20.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Sweatshirt (green)	M L XL XXL	\$17.00 ea \$20.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech T-shirt (white)	M L XL XXL	\$10.00 ea \$13.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech T-shirt (green)	M L XL XXL	\$11.00 ea \$14.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Polo Shirt (white)	M L XL	\$15.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Zippered Tote		\$10.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
	Tech Mouse Pad		\$6.00 ea	\$4.00 ea	
Ship to:			Total Enclo	sed	
			Phone # _		· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·

Non-Profit. Org. U.S. Postage PAID Indianapolis, IN Permit No. 2016

**Return Service Requested** 

## Date Change— Alumni Day 2005

Please note that Tech Alumni Day, normally held the third weekend in June, will be held a week earlier next year. Please reserve <u>Saturday</u>, <u>June</u> 11, 2005, on your calendars for Tech Alumni Day.

## Digging Into Tech's History



This summer, archaeology students from Indiana University Purdue University at Indianapolis (IUPUI) participated in an archaeology dig on the campus of Tech High School. This was part of professor **Paul Mullins'** annual Archaeology Field School. He and the students came to Tech for a preliminary archaeological survey, to identify areas of high potential for future testing and excavation. Advance permission was obtained from Indianapolis Public Schools and the administration of Tech High School.

As you are aware, the grounds of Arsenal Technical High School housed a military arsenal during the time of the Civil War. You may not have known that at one time, more than 100,000 rifles were stored in the Arsenal Building, and the manufacture of war materials on the site continued for several decades after the end of the Civil War. During this summer's dig, several artifacts, such as bullet casings, were found on campus. The students also found the foundation of the officer's house built in the 1870's on the east side of the campus, and were excited to unearth some prehistoric artifacts as well.

Next summer, Professor Mullins plans to have a class at the Tech site for teachers interested in archaeology. He also plans to return with another field school at Tech sometime soon.